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YAMAHA MY22 XTZ690 Tenere Caliper Bolt 

 

MODEL MODEL YEAR 
FRAME NUMBER 

PREFIX No. FROM TO 
XTZ690 2022 DM131 001024 001049 

 

Sold by authorised Yamaha dealers between 12 October 2022 – 28 April 2023 

Defect  

The front caliper mounting bolts may not meet manufacturing specifications and could loosen. This could 

result in a reduction or loss in braking performance. 

Hazard  

A reduction or loss in braking performance could increase the risk of an accident causing injury or death to 

the rider, passenger and other road users. 

What to do  

Owners of affected vehicles can contact their authorised Yamaha Dealer to schedule an appointment to 

have the bolts inspected and if required, replaced free of charge. 

Contact details  

Consumers can find their nearest authorised Yamaha dealer by visiting https://www.yamaha-motor.co.nz/ 

If you no longer own this Motorcycle, please advise Yamaha Motor New Zealand on 09 265 6500 or 

email cr@yamaha-motor.com.au 
 

New Zealand Importer/Distributor  
Yamaha Motor New Zealand 

58 Lady Ruby Drive, East Tamaki 
NSW, New Zealand 
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